

July 21, 2020

Dr. Mary E. Pedersen 405 E. Laurel Street Fort Collins, CO 80524

Dear Mary:

It is my pleasure to confer upon you the title of *Senior Vice Provost Emeritus* in *Academic Programs and Planning, and Professor Emeritus* in the Food Science and Nutrition Department, College of Agriculture, Food and Environmental Sciences. I am pleased to declare to members of the faculty and staff that you shall be granted all rights and benefits established for this honorable status. These privileges, endorsed by the Academic Senate, are listed in the Campus Administrative Policy Section 550.1 (excerpt enclosed, along with instructions on how to activate your emeritus benefits).

This honor recognizes the contributions you have made to the field of higher education and to California Polytechnic State University. You have long been a valued member of the Cal Poly family and have played a significant role in Cal Poly's reputation as a friendly and cooperative institution and as a leader among universities.

We hope you will do us the honor of continuing to participate in the social activities of your department and the University. Cal Poly has an active Retired Faculty and Staff Club, which we encourage you to consider joining. You may obtain more information at http://www.cpretirees.org/ or by contacting Dr. Joe Grimes, president of the Cal Poly Retired Faculty and Staff Club, by e-mail at jgrimes@calpoly.edu.

Thank you for your many years of service to Cal Poly. Congratulations and best wishes for a long and happy retirement.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey D. Armstrong

President

Enclosures

cc: College of Agriculture, Food and Environmental Sciences

Food Science and Nutrition

bey O. armstrony

Academic Personnel